
 

 

 
SHIRE OF CHRISTMAS ISLAND 

PUBLIC NOTICE 

20/23 03 July 2023 

 
TEMPORARY ROAD CLOSURE 

POON SAAN ROAD SPEED HUMP REPAIRS 
 

Unfortunately, due to machinery breakdown, the proposed temporary road closure has been 
delayed by 1 week. 
 
In accordance with section 3.50 of the Local Government Act 1995 (WA, CI) notice is hereby 
given for the temporary closure of Poon Saan Road to all traffic from Monday 10 July to 
Sunday 16 July 2023. The extent of the closure is between Meng Chong Trading Carpark to 
CI Apartments (refer to Diagram 1). 
 
For the duration of the closure, Poon Saan Road will become a two way street from CI 
Apartments along Poon Saan Road towards Murray Road. Motorists will need to take extra 
care when driving during this period. STRICTLY NO PARKING will apply on Poon Saan 
Road between Lucky Ho Restaurant and before Apartment Block 567 (refer to Diagram 2). 
Please note the temporary Give Way sign near Blocks 567 and 568. Only 1 vehicle can fit 
around that bend so please give way to oncoming traffic. 
 
The Shire of Christmas Island apologises for any inconvenience caused by the road closure. 
 
Enquiries in relation to the road closure should be directed to the Manager Works, Services 
& Waste, Troy Davis on 9164 8300 (ext. 230) or 0439215306. 

 
 
 
 
Chris Su 
Acting Chief Executive Officer  


